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NNOOTTIICCEE  TTOO  FFAAMMIILLIIEESS  OOFF  SSUUPPEERRIIOORR--GGRREEEENNSSTTOONNEE  DDSSBB  SSTTUUDDEENNTTSS  ––  SSEECCOONNDDAARRYY  SSCCHHOOOOLLSS  

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

On Wednesday, February 5th, 2020, semester one final report cards for high school students 
were to be sent home.  

As a result of provincial labour action, high school teachers will only be providing marks on these 
report cards, for each class and for Learning Skills. There will be no personalized comments on 
high school report cards, except in the case of Alternative Report Cards.  

In addition, each school principal will now be required to complete all tasks associated with the 
printing and distribution of report cards. As the result, these report cards may arrive home later 
than expected. 

We would like to reassure parents of graduating students that marks will be uploaded to the 
Ontario Universities Application Centre (OUAC) and the Ontario College Application Service 
(OCAS) by the required deadlines. Please note that these sites only require student 
marks/grades. Comments are report cards are not utilized. 

As always, if you have any questions regarding your child’s academic achievement and/or well-
being, please contact your child’s teacher(s).   

We thank you for your patience as we work through this labour action. 

Yours in education, 

Nicole Morden Cormier 
Director of Education 

Pinky McRae 
Board Chair 


